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Hi all and sorry for the delay in the publishing of this 
monthôs WOLFTALES however it is with good 

reason. As of this time, I can report that all 

WOLFPACK Troopers have redeployed from 

Maiwand and are at Kandahar Airfield. Although still 
deployed in a combat zone, your Troopers are no 

longer conducting combat patrols and are inherently 

safer, and that is something to celebrate.     
 It has been a memorable year as we have 

fought tirelessly to bring peace, stability and hope to 

the battle worn districts of Maiwand and Zhari. We 

have experienced the full range of emotions, the 
highest of highs and the lowest of lows.  There have 

certainly been victories as we destroyed numerous 

IED cells and blocked the insurgent flow of 
warfighting materials into Kandahar City. We have 

also experienced loss, as we have said a final farewell to 

a number of loved WOLFPACK Troopers that sacrificed 
all. This is war and we paid a cost. But those costs, that 

sacrifice, have brought gains and change in a battle 

weary and war torn land. We brought progress to the 

local government and improved the capability of our 
partnered Afghan Army Battalion.  Each Soldier in the 

Squadron was a part of our victory here and contributed 

to our shared success.  Every Soldier in 3d Squadron can 
return home with honor, knowing he or she was part of a 

team that made a difference.  

 Our Squadron established the WOLFPACK 
WALL, the premier blocking position in all of 

Afghanistan.  This obstacle severed insurgent resupply 

lines and denied the enemy the ability to take Kandahar 

City. WOLFPACK was responsible for the largest area 
in the Brigade AO and we made the most of it.  We 

expanded the area under GIRoA control through a 

number of clearing operations that freed numerous 
villages and denied the enemy a place to rest in our 

battle space. WOLFPACK advanced the security in the 

District Center by holding Hutal and developing the best 

Afghan Police and District Leadership within the 
Province. WOLFPACK Artillery dominated the 

Brigadeôs area of operation, destroying insurgents and 

homemade explosives facilities with surgical precision.  
WOLFPACK Troopers did all of this while displaying 

exceptional valor and an uncommon understanding of 

what was required in this complex, counter insurgency 
fight. Our Soldiersô actions in the face of extreme danger 

were remarkable. We actively sought out the enemy and 

searched for direct fire contact. We put our chin out and 

bore through minefields and dodged Improvised 

Explosive Devices to get into areas that our enemy once 

held dear.  WOLFPACK Soldiers did this.  And now we 
return home with honor, our heads held high, and loving 

gratitude for our loved onesô enduring support. 

 To our families back home that have supported 

us, I recognize your struggles well. We who deployed 
placed a heavy burden on those that we left behind. I am 

proud to say that our families have carried on in our 

absence and have continued to do the things that make 
our community a home. We are grateful for your 

understanding and patience. For those of you that stood 

for us, now be prepared to stand by us as we return to 
you and start our lives anew. We have all changed in 

some way during this deployment and now we must set 

our minds to the way head, together.  

 It is bitter sweet as not everyone will return 
home with us. As I have said, the price of our success 

was not without cost. Those families that await a joyous 

reunion that will never come are forevermore a part of 
our team and we must reach out to them and ensure they 

know they are part of the WOLFPACK family.              

             As we return to Germany and many of us look to 

go a separate way, it is with much satisfaction that we 
can look back and say that we fought the good fight, we 

served with honor, we took care of each other, we made 

a difference, and we rode with the WOLFPACK!  

 

ALWAYS READY 
 

 

 

All the Best  

WOLFPACK 6       

LTC Dennyôs Letter to the Soldiers, Families and Friends of the Wolfpack 
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Family and friends of Ghostrider Company, 

I would like to welcome you all back to our 

newsletter for the month of April 2011.  As you 

may know, this newsletter is to help inform Family 

and friends of what the Soldiers of Ghostrider 

Company have been doing for the last month in 

Afghanistan. 

 Ghostrider Families, April has passed by 

fast through hard work and preparation for our 

homecoming. This month has brought in a new 

partner and force multiplier with our Afghan 

National Civil Order Police or ANCOP. The 

Ghostriders worked hard to build and prepare 

additional living space for our partners in combat 

and set the conditions for a great and lasting 

friendship. Ghostrider also started our Relief in 

Place with 2-34AR out of Fort Riley, Kansas. The 

men of Orphan Company are professionals, have 

received the tutelage and hard lessons learned from 

your Soldiers to set them in the right direction for 

their deployment.    

 The entire company this month has worked 

hard to prepare for redeployment and set up the 

incoming company for success. 1st platoon was 

tasked to coach, teach, and mentor Orphan 

Company on the intricacies of Strong Point Prentler 

and the vital role it plays in the protection of 

Kandahar.  2d Platoon 

was tasked to be the 

Squadronôs Quick 

Reaction Force and 

were ready to deploy 

anywhere within the 

WolfPack Area of 

Operation to assist the 

Squadron in all 

endeavors. 3rd Platoon 

has been patrolling in 

our AO to disrupt the 

enemy and keep our 

hard fought 

friendships with the 

local nationals secure. 

4th Platoon developed 

and executed all the 

combined training for 

our ANCOP partners 

and has helped 

develop a bond that is 

sure to carry over to 

the incoming unit.  

As always, I want to express my deep thanks 

to all of you for your support and love in this long 

deployment. We are very close to coming home and 

none of the accomplishments made, here in 

Afghanistan, could have been made without your 

support. You all are why we do this and your 

support cannot be thanked enough.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

CPT Austin Maples 

Ghostrider 6 

CPT Maplesô Letter to the Soldiers, Families and Friends of Ghostrider Company 
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Dear friends and Family of Hawk Company,  

 We are continuing to grow closer to the day 

that we arrive back in Vilseck, and reunite with all 

of our family and friends.  The Soldiers of Hawk 

Company have been busy finishing packing and 

preparing our battle space for the new unit.       

 Hawk Company has already started its 

movement to Kandahar to prepare for inspections 

and receive the rest of the company. Once in 

Kandahar, the company will begin handing over 

equipment to the new unit and wait for our flight 

back to Germany. Kandahar will be crowded, but 

the restaurants, stores and entertainment will be a 

delightful change of pace for Hawk 

Company.  Specifically, the roller 

hockey matches and Green Bean 

Coffee Shops will provide the 

Soldiers of Hawk Company some 

much-needed relief.    

 The operational tempo has 

increased as Hawk Company is 

working hard to set the conditions for 

a positive handover of the battle 

space. Hawk Company has 

contributed to the ANP presence in 

the district by building three new checkpoints. The 

Soldiers have also been placing much focus on 

increasing the skills and abilities of Afghan Police. 

Everyday our Afghan counterparts are showing 

improvement and growing closer to the day that 

they will be able to operate on their own.    

 Hawk Companyôs biggest morale booster of 

the month was Sports Day.  The day began with an 

opening ceremony and an inspirational speech.  

Brackets established after an opening round, and 

then each platoon, including headquarters, 

participated in basketball, football and Call of Duty 

tournaments.  The basketball court that has been the 

talk of the town in the last few newsletters was 

instrumental in the success of Sports Day.  The 

results of Sports Day included Headquarters 

winning both football and basketball. Highlights of 

the day also included a delicious BBQ, the 

Squadron Commander and Command Sergeant 

Major making a guest appearance and 1SG Watson 

ñmaking it rainò on the court.  Overall Sports Day 

was a huge success that allowed the Soldiers of 

Hawk Company to unwind and work up a sweat.      

 As redeployment draws closer, combat 

operations are not the only thing ending.  Fourth 

Platoon conducted their last BBQ of the 

deployment, which included a final farewell song 

on the Karaoke machine. Those many romantic 

sonnets by SFC Terry will be missed.  Another 

significant event that is going to occur soon is the 

farewell to Pumba, Third Platoonôs mascot and 

fierce guard dog.  Third Platoon received Pumba 

when he was just a puppy.  Pumba stands guard on 

the steps of Third Platoonôs building every day, 

protecting against 

intruders and really any 

one that pass within 50 

feet of the building. Along 

with the rest of Hawk 

Companyôs installation 

equipment, Pumba will be 

signed over to the next 

unit.  

 The month of 

April was exciting for a 

few Hawk Company 

Soldiers who will be returning home with added 

responsibility and authority.  In the month of April, 

the following Soldiers were promoted: SGT Slagle, 

SGT Noe, and SPC White from 1st Platoon; SPC 

Brocka from 3rd Platoon; and SGT Towne from 4th 

Platoon.  All of these Soldiers have proven that they 

are ready to lead at a higher level.  

 We are now in the final few weeks of the 

deployment and everyone is anxiously waiting to 

see their Families and friends.  These last few 

weeks are going to be long, but, before we know it, 

we will be standing in formation in the Vilseck 

Gym waiting to be released.  We are thankful for all 

the support you have given us over the past eleven 

months, and hope it will continue as we race to 

return home. 

Sincerely, 

CPT Don Kim 

Hawk 6  

CPT Kim Letter to the Soldiers, Families and Friends of Hawk Company 
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Dear Friends and Family of Archer Battery, 

 

I am pleased to say this is the last article I 

will write while Archer Battery is deployed in 

support of Operation Enduring Freedom.  The 

Battery has been extremely busy this month 

transferring our mission at the Operational 

Coordination Control Center (OCC-D) of Maiwand 

and establishing a new Firing Point.  We have also 

been very busy packing our personnel and unit 

equipment and 

getting ready 

for our 

replacement 

unit to arrive.  

The Soldiers 

will bring the 

new unit in, 

orient them to 

the mission 

and teach them 

the lessons 

Archer Battery 

has learned 

over this 

deployment to 

enable them 

for success. 

The 

Battery would 

like to 

recognize SFC 

Daniel Smith 

and SGT Elroy 

Willridge for 

winning the Morales Board.  The Morales Board is 

a prestigious competition among NCOôs to 

determine who are the best within United States 

Army Europe.  Congratulations to them both.  The 

Battery would also like to recognize SPC Matthew 

Perry for receiving the Army Achievement Medal 

for outstanding performance as 1st PLTôs 

maintenance NCO.   

The Soldiers of Archer Battery have made 

huge contributions throughout their deployment in 

Afghanistan by providing accurate lethal and non-

lethal Fire Support.  The success of this Battery has 

been completely dependent on the drive and 

dedication of all the Soldiers of Archer Battery and 

the support that you provide them.   We continue 

with our mission these final weeks and the Soldiers 

eagerly anticipate the reunion with their loved ones.   

Thank you for the continued support of the Soldiers 

of Archer Battery. 

 

 

Sincerely 

CPT Matt Jensen 

Archer 6 

 

CPT Jensenôs Letter to the Soldiers, Families and Friends of Archer Battery  
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Hello Wolfpack Family and Friends. The 

deployment is about to a come to end for the 

Soldiers of the Wolfpack.  On behalf of everyone 

back on rear detachment, I want to send our deepest 

appreciation to all of the Soldiers and Families of 

the Squadron.  During the month of April, we had a 

Squadron poster making party and Squadron Town 

hall. There was a great turnout for both events and 

also several new faces which was great to see.  We 

will not being having a town hall for the month of 

May.  

 I would like to take a brief moment 

to explain the redeployment notification 

process.  Rear Detachment will make two 

attempts to reach spouses who reside here 

locally.  You will not receive a call until 

there has been confirmation that wheels are 

up. Please help us by ensuring that we have 

most updated contact information for your 

spouse or loved one.  In addition to the 

notification by rear detachment, AFN and 

the 2SCR Facebook page also provide 

details on the welcome home ceremony.   

 Please continue to keep our 

Deployed Soldiers in your thought and 

prayers.  They will all be home soon.  Again, thank 

you to all who have helped support our mission in 

taken care of the families and Soldiers of the 

Squadron. We truly could not have done it without 

you.    

 

Sincerely, 

                                                CPT Tallant 

  

CPT Tallantôs Letter to the Soldiers, 

Families and Friends of 3d Squadron 
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